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SUMMARY 

 
Executive summary: 

 
This document contains in the annex a liaison statement from  
ITU-R Working Party 5B regarding the revision of 
Recommendations ITU-R M.2010-2 and ITU-R M.2058-1. The 
liaison statement is submitted to the IMO/ITU Experts Group for 
preliminary consideration and to advise NCSR 13, as appropriate. 

 
Strategic direction, if 
applicable: 

 
2 

 
Output: 

 
2.1 

 
Action to be taken: 

 
Paragraph 3 

 
Related documents: 

 
Resolution MSC.569(109) 

 
Introduction  
 
1 This document contains in the annex a liaison statement from ITU-R Working Party 
(WP) 5B (29 April to 8 May 2025) regarding the revision of Recommendations ITU-R M.2010-
2 and ITU-R M.2058-1. The liaison statement is submitted to the Experts Group for preliminary 
consideration and to advise NCSR 13, as appropriate. 
 
2 The liaison statement contains references to ITU documents which are made 
available at the ITU website (www.itu.int). Delegates who do not have access to ITU 
documents could obtain an electronic copy of those documents (English ONLY) through the 
Secretariat (ncsr@imo.org or Karlis.Bogens@itu.int). 
 
Action requested of the Experts Group 
 
3 The Experts Group is invited to note the information provided in the attached liaison 
statement and take action, as appropriate. 
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ITU-R Working Party 5B 

 

LIAISON STATEMENT TO THE INTERNATIONAL MARITIME 

ORGANIZATION (IMO) REGARDING THE REVISION OF 

RECOMMENDATIONS ITU-R M.2010-2 AND ITU-R M.2058-1 
  

 
 

At its November 2024 meeting, Working Party (WP) 5B initiated the revision of 

Recommendations ITU-R M.2010-2 and ITU-R M.2058-1. Further input contributions from 

the Membership were considered at the April-May 2025 meeting of WP 5B. 

Two Preliminary Draft Revision (PDR) of these Recommendations are attached to the Chair’s 

report of WP 5B, in Annex 4.5 (ITU-R M.2012) and Annex 4.6 (ITU-R M.2058) to 

Document 5B/315. These documents will be developed further at the next meeting of WP 5B, 

planned from 17 to 28 November 2025. 

Working Party 5B will keep IMO informed on the progress of this work. 

Status: for information 

Contact: Falong LIU (Chair WG 5B-3) E-mail: liufalong@cttic.cn 

 Uwe LÖWENSTEIN (Counsellor ITU-R SG 5) E-mail: uwe.loewenstein@itu.int 

 
 

___________ 
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https://www.itu.int/dms_ties/itu-r/md/23/wp5b/c/R23-WP5B-C-0315!H4-N04.06!MSW-E.docx
https://www.itu.int/md/R23-WP5B-C-0315/en
mailto:liufalong@cttic.cn
mailto:uwe.loewenstein@itu.int

